OVERLAND

EDITORIAL ADDRESS; P.O. BOX 249, MT. ELIZA, VIC. 3930

EDITOR: STEPHEN MURRAY-SMITH PRIVATE PHONE: (03) 787 1545

16 February 1988

Dear Janet Turner Hospital:

24 liveride dr. Kingston Ort,

I think you will probably know of me and Overland; and I have for long been an admirer of your work. We should very much like to have something of yours for the magazine: a story or, as I think has been mentioned to you, perhaps a memory of things past.
We do pay though not, I fear, as generously as the New Yorker; and we should be honored and delighted if you felt you could send something our way.

If you are in Melbourne we should be more than pleafed to arrange something for you.

I enclose our current issue.

With best wishes,

Stepten human brink

Chris Wallace-Crabbe has spoken warmly to me about you; and many years ago I spent a week or two in Kingston, visiting the university. John Matthews, whom you doubtless know, is a friend, and Reg Watters and his wife.